





Headteacher: Helen Stott Tel: 0113 293 0699 Email: office@allertonceprimary.com Website: www.allertonceprimary.com

**Deputy Head:** Elizabeth Willis

Deputy Head: Michael Spink



20th April 2021

Dear parents and carers

## Parking around school at drop off and pick up

We hope you had a good Easter break and are enjoying the good weather.

We would like to remind our parents and carers that the preferred method for your children to get to school and back is by walking, cycling or scooting. However, we do understand that there are circumstances where this isn't possible for all families.

Where you need to drop your child/ren off at school by car, we would ask that you do this within the rules of the Highway Code to enable the safety of the residents living around the school and the children who are walking, scooting or cycling to our school and other schools in the local area.

It is extremely worrying for residents, parents, children and staff to see parents and carers parking illegally and dangerously on street corners, zig zags, yellow lines, pavements and in residents only permitted areas. This limits access, causes congestion and threatens safety.

We would ask anyone coming to school by car to consider parking in the Park and Ride on King Lane and make the short walk from there to school for drop off and pick up.

Yours sincerely Mrs Stott

**Head Teacher** 













